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January 2022. 
Hi members. 

 
Happy New Year to you all and here is to a better 2022. 
 
This year started off with a hot one, so much so our first run for the year was postponed for 
a few days from the Saturday to Monday. This did not deter some members who on a much 
cooler day made the trip to Rick and Kays at Hastings, then proceeded down to flinders for 
fish and chips overlooking Mushroom Reef at the golf course. Run report further in this 
newsletter. 
 
This year for our runs there will have two parts to it. One part will be for all the Melbourne 
members and the other will be for the Shepparton and Surrounds Chapter. These runs are 
open to anyone who wishes to attend any or either of them. If any member attends a run 
that is not in their normal area will receive an extra point to go towards the Most Valuable 
Club Member of the year award. So those in Melbourne who makes the special effort to come 
north and attend a run, they will get an extra point and visa, versa. 
 
With the warmer weather now with us there is always a threat of a bush fire. Runs will still 
go ahead and a decision will be made the day before if we will proceed. So, if you have an 
idea for a run, book it in and if it is a threat, we will call it off the day before. The same will 
apply to all weather situations, heavy rain, flooding, snow and so on. There will always be 
something that nature will throw up at us, it just has to be managed properly. This is another 
reason that we need to know if you are attending a run so we can contact you at last minute. 
 
From time to time some members ask me to advertise assorted items and vehicles in this 
magazine which I am more than happy to do. But I need details, in writing, with pictures, a 
full description, condition with a realistic price. Without that information I will not advertise 
it. It is your car and if you do not have any decent photos of it then maybe it is time you did. 
Same if you need some parts or information. I need the facts. 
 
Well, that is it from me at this stage. Please check your emails for updates and on our 
Facebook page. For those of you who cannot or do not have access to the internet please 
ring Sue if you intend to go on a run to see if it is still on. 
 
Gary Turner 
Editor 
BMC-Leyland Car Club. 

 

 



 
 

SUNDAY 13th February.  
LANG LANG Show and Shine and Swap meet. 
Details further in this newsletter. 
 

Sunday 20th February 2022.                                (Shepparton Chapter can attend) 
Yarra Glen Racecourse, British and European Motoring Show.  
If anyone is going, please let Sue know. 
 

SUNDAY 20th February Lunch at The BIG Strawberry.                     (Shepparton Chapter) 
Details further in this newsletter. 
 
March the 13th.                     (Shepparton Chapter Run as well) 
Swanpool Motor Festival for those members up Shepparton way. Richard Simpson will be 
organising a group from Melbourne to meet up at Lilydale for a drive up possibly on the 
Saturday for an overnight stay and attend the show on the Sunday. Let me know ASAP if you 
would like to attend so we can organise some accommodation. 
 
April to be announced. 
 
May 28th and 29th.                                           (Joint Chapter Run) 
Winton Historic. Winton Motor Raceway. Details to follow closer to the event. 
 
 
NO FURTHER RUNS AT THIS POINT. WE NEED SUGGESTIONS AND YOUR HELP NOW THAT 
IT IS ALL GO FOR SOCIAL OUTINGS. Com’on guys, thinking caps on. 

 
 

How to organise and put on a run. 
Choose a month and a date that you can help 
Once chosen, decide on a time and place to meet 
Contact Sue and let her know so she can co-ordinate with the editor and committee. 
Ask members to say if they are attending and make sure you have their phone number and give 
members yours. This will be possibly put in the newsletter anyway. 
On the day get to the meeting point a few minutes early if you can. 
Wait for members to arrive and leave at the designated time. 
Try and travel in convoy. Do the right thing and if you cannot see the member behind you, stop and 
wait for them in a safe place. Another reason you need phone numbers. 
Upon arriving check that everyone has arrived. 
Take a note of who came, where you went, what happened, any story and any other details for doing 
a run report. 
Forward your notes to Gary so he can write up a run report for the magazine 

 



 

 

(Shepparton Chapter) 
(And Surrounds) 

 

The following members have been included in the new chapter and are welcome to attend 
any special runs and outings that we will have for them: 
Lloyd and Glenda Newham, Wendy Boyle and David Rooks, Ray Jackson, Mark Roper, David 
and Annette Neish, Bill Stanton, Kel and Jo Hawkesworth and Richard Simpson. 
Some of these are Melbourne members but live up North and have been included in the list 
at their request. 

 

OUR NEXT RUN 
Shepparton Surrounds Chapter Members.  
SUNDAY 20th February.  
Lunch at The BIG Strawberry  
 

Meeting point: M.O.V.E. (Shepparton Motor Museum) at 10:30 for 11:00 departure.  
Travel up to Koonoomoo which will take around 50 minutes or so.  
We will have a light lunch at the café and a small look around the area.  
Bring your classic or modern and have an enjoyable day out.  
 

 
 

As with all our runs could you please let Sue know on 0421841939 to let her know if you can come along. 
 This way we can wait for you if you are running late or breakdown 



CLUB RUN REPORT. 
NEW YEARS DAY RUN 2022 
Fish and Chips at Flinders. 
 
Due to the extreme weather conditions Rick and Kay decided to hold over this run until 
Monday the 3rd of January. 
Our run today was a popular event.  
The weather was just lovely, a cool breeze a bit of sunshine. 
We had twenty-seven happy humans and fourteen old cars very relieved and grateful that 
was postponed from the extremely hot temperatures of the previous Saturday. 
Three prospective members came along for the day and the standout was a 1925 Wolseley. 
 
We departed from Hastings at 10:45am for a very pleasant leisurely drive to Flinders  where 
some bought fish and chips to take to Mushroom Reef on Flinders Golf course.  
Several of the group bought a picnic lunch with them.  
A few succumbed to the lure of the biggest vanilla slice (in the Guinness book) Ron, the 
biggest, sweet tooth said it was delicious! 
At around 2pm it became a bit cooler so, as some had come from a great distance, (Merton 
was the furthest away) we all decided to finish off the day then. 
 
Paul Buck - Mini 
Vince & Marion Stok - Rover  
Kay & Rick Smith - MGB 
Peter Bernardi - Holden V8 Premier 
David & Annette Neish - Blue MGB 
Colin & Jan  Rowley - Wolseley 
Jo & Kel Hawkesworth – Morris Minor 
Ron & Pat Sinclair - Morris Elite 
Clyde & Dianne Wilson with their son - Wolseley 
Cheryl & Terry Sawyer – Morris Minor Convertible 
Patrick & Sandra Farrell – Modern 
Prospective members who attended: 
Steve - Mini  
Fi & Pete - VW Cabriolet  
Gary & Kirsten Laken - 1925 Wolseley  
 
Last minute apologies from Yvonne & Alan Bennett who was ill  this morning. 
Kay & Rick Smith 
 
Pictures on the following page. 
 
 
 



 
 



CLUB PERMIT SCHEME SIGNATORIES. 

 

………………………………………………………………………….. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
REGALIA 
Car Club Banner   $5.00 
Embroidered Cloth Badge $10.00 
Club Cap    $15.00 
Grille Badge   $35.00 
CLOTHING 
T-Shirt    $25.00 
Polo Shirts    $30.00 
Rugby Jumper   $35.00 
Club Dress Shirt S/S  $35.00 
Leather Bomber Jacket  $220.00 
 
Some of our regalia prices are set to rise soon. My contact has sold the business 
and the new owner has informed us that they will no longer honour their prices 
due to the lack of orders. Now is the time to buy if you want anything before 
the prices go up in March. 

T-SHIRTS 

 

Just in time for summer. 
We have a limited quantity of these T-Shirts available 

NOW. 
Sizes LARGE and X-LARGE. 

Superior quality Australian made shirt with our logo 
screen printed on the front as per the photo. 

LARGE measures 53cm chest 

X-LARGE measures 61cm chest measured flat 

Buyers will not be disappointed.  

$25.00 plus $10.00 postage.  
Tracked, anywhere in Australia. 

 

 



         
 

        
 

Greg Hocking is selling this fine example of this Morris 8. 
This car has been thoroughly looked after and he would like to 
get around the $20,000 mark. Please phone him on 0407033303. 
If anyone knows of anyone who is looking for one or who wishes 
to check it out yourself.  
 
Barry Cardell has for sale his 1977 MGB in excellent mechanical 
condition. Near new zip out back windows. New brake pads, new 

fuel pump, electronic distributor, electric fan and so on. New leather seats but the paint is 
poor. $13,500. Contact Barry on 0403329689. 
 

       

 



 
Greg Hocking is also looking for some Austin 7 parts for 
a new restoration job he has on the go. 
If you can help in any way, please contact him on 
0407033303 

Notice: 
To advertise any vehicle in this magazine I need the following. If not provided it will not be included in this 
magazine, Facebook pages or website. 
At least six pictures of the vehicle, a complete description including year, make and model, repairs done, 
overall condition and a price…. Be realistic in pricing. 
You are the one that knows your vehicle, not me, so do not just tell me what you want to sell or buy. I need 
all the details as required above or it is not being published. 

 

 
Clive and Jill Millsum have sent through and idea for a regular run to Lysterfield National 
Park. 
Expressions of interest are required and then he will let you know of a date and time etc. 
See below: 
 
A picnic/BBQ meet at Lysterfield National Park, Narre Warren.  
Due to inclement weather, it would have to be at short notice, about a week or so.  
As it would be quite informal with little to no preparation only names would be needed. 
Once decided just to pack some BBQ food or picnic lunch and turn up. 
 
It would be subject to: 
A. suitable weather (hence only a week’s notice).  
B. It didn’t clash with an organized run or event.  
C. No COVID restrictions. 
 
The way I would envisage it happening is that if it looked like a suitable day, probably a 
Saturday, was coming up in a week’s time I would publish it on FACEBOOK, and/or if people 
were happy to give me their email address, via email also. 
 
In either case the notification would read something like,  
“Jill and I are going to Lysterfield National Park in Horswood Rd. Narre Warren North on 
Saturday …. for a picnic or BBQ lunch. We’ll be there at around 11:30am please feel free to 
join us for an informal meet to have lunch, talk cars and solve the world’s problems!”.  
 

Best Regards Clive Millsum. 0413119389 

 
If this worked out, we could do it more often. 

 



 

 
 



 



 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 



 
 



 



       
 
 

      



(Advertisement) 

I am pleased to announce the club has another supporter, Shannons Insurance.  
money has changed hands for a sponsorship as yet, so it is really important that 

all members who contact Shannons for a quote or enquiry on any insurance 
needs tell the person you talk to that you are a BMC-Leyland Car Club member 

or better still mention Simon Greig,  
Shannons Shepparton Region Development Officer. 

 



SPONSORS PAGE. 

Members, please support these businesses that are more than happy 
to support you club and its members. 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

       


